
 
 

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
WESTERN DISTRICT OF NORTH CAROLINA 

CHARLOTTE DIVISION 
  

Laura Turner Beyer, Judge Presiding 
 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2024 
 
9:30 a.m. 

 
1) 11 Tantum Companies, LLC 23-30407 6th continued hearing on debtors’ motion 

for interim order (I) authorizing the 
debtors to obtain postpetition financing, 
(II) to use cash collateral, and (III) 
scheduling a final hearing under 
Bankruptcy Rule 4001(b), and (IV) 
granting related relief (207, 187, 88, 30, 14)   
 
Continued hearing on motion for order 
requiring immediate payment or adequate 
protection [Gordon Food Service, Inc.] 
(167); debtor’s response (195) 

 
Status hearing on order granting debtor’s 
motion to extend the exclusivity period 
(198, 155) 
 
Status hearing on order granting debtor’s 
motion seeking interim order (I) 
authorizing the debtor to obtain new 
postpetition financing, (II) scheduling a 
final hearing, and (III) granting related 
relief (201, 170) 

 
COX/WINER  
CRABTREE/TORF 
 
-----------  
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2) 11 Harrisburg’s Hometown 23-30884 Continued hearing on debtor’s motion for 
      Pharmacy, Inc.   authority to use cash collateral (34, 16, 2) 
 
     Hearing on motion to transfer case to the 

Middle District of North Carolina 
[Bankruptcy Administrator] (36); debtor’s 
response (48); debtor’s brief (49) 

 
 NARDONE 
 ABEL 
 BOWERS, TR. 

 
-----------  
 

3) 11 Pathways to Growth 23-30729 Hearing on confirmation of Chapter 11  
    Counseling, PLLC   Subchapter V plan (32, 31) 

 
WRIGHT 
BOWERS, TR. 
 
-----------   
 

4) Adv Workmanship, LLC 23-3011 Hearing on plaintiff’s motion to compel 
  v. Ch 11  discovery and extend discovery and 

 City Church Northlake 21-30161 related deadlines (22) 
 
DIMATTEO 
LOVE 
BOWERS, TR. 
 
-----------  
 

5) 11 Verde Building Solutions,  23-30704 4th continued hearing on debtor’s motion 
    Inc.  for entry of an order (I) authorizing 

maintenance of existing bank accounts and 
cash management system, and (II) 
authorizing continued use of existing 
business forms (50, 33, 2); response [Carter 
Lumber of the South, Inc.] (19) 

 
WOODMAN 
BROWN, TR. 
WU-WHITE 
 
-----------  
 
 


